CLAIBORNE ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING MINUTES December 2018 Submitted by Terry Babb

President Rob Todd welcomed everyone and thanked the Program Committee and those who set up and decorated the Hall. On a housekeeping note Rob asked that when leaving please take with you any serving pieces that you brought to help with clean up In our new kitchen.

Also Shirley has again made Christmas ornaments as a fundraiser for the Association and will be taking orders.

Rob opened Ho, Ho, Ho! On to business.

Twas a week or so before Christmas and all through the Hall, all the villagers were stirring, you heeded the call.

The dishes are steaming, our stomachs are growling, let me say a few words before you start howling.

A few projects remain, to be completed by Fall, then we can get our occupancy permit and be done with it all.

Now a word from Steve and a few from Phil, hurry up guys, so the food won't chill.

Steve moved that we dispense with reading the minutes from the August General Meeting since they were posted and distributed in advance. Second made from the floor and minutes were approved. The Treasurer reports \$2,153.27 in the checking account and \$35,237.12 in money market fund. The endowment fund started with \$51,000 and as of today has increased to \$56,803.85.

Ho, Ho, Ho!

There's no fundraiser tonight, no reason to fear, so if you see Kirke Harper, there's no need to steer clear.

So, get this party going, right now in the Hall. Happy Christmas to you, let's adjourn, have a ball!!

With that meeting was adjourned and frivolity began.